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AND BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting of October 4, 2001

1. Election of the vice chairs

On a proposal by Ambassador Michael King, Permanent Representative of Barbados; seconded by Ambassador Valter Pecley Moreira, Permanent Representative of Brazil; the Committee elected Ambassador Peter DeShazo, Alternate Representative of the United States, by acclamation, to serve as its first vice chair.

The election of the second vice chair was deferred until an upcoming meeting.

2. Presentation of the draft work plan of the Committee

The Chair invited Mr. James Harding, Assistant Secretary for Management, to present the draft work plan prepared by the General Secretariat at the Chair’s request.

Several delegations took the floor to speak on a number of topics.  These included quota payments, the financial situation of the Regular Fund, and the situation of the Reserve Subfund; the world economic situation in the wake of the events of September 11 in the United States; and 
new mandates and the topic of modernization and restructuring.  They also pointed to mandates arising from the Summit of the Americas held in Quebec City, as well as new responsibilities arising from recent ministerial meetings.  The Committee agreed that this work is broad-ranging, has political dimensions, and affects all areas, and that therefore it should be handled in close coordination with the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, in view of its budgetary implications.

Then, at the Chair’s suggestion, the Committee decided to establish two working groups.  The first would study the topic of personnel policy.  The second would study the restructuring and modernization of the Organization.  On the latter item, and bearing in mind resolution AG/RES. 1836 (XXXI-O/01), adopted in Costa Rica, the Committee decided to recommend to the Special Committee on Inter-American Summits Management that a joint working group be formed to study the topic. The Chair will conduct the necessary consultations with the Chair of that Committee, Ambassador Paul Durand, Permanent Representative of Canada.

3. Other business

The Chair announced the following dates for the Committee’s meetings through the end of the year:  Thursday, October 25, at 10:00 a.m.; Thursday, November 8, at 10:00 a.m.; and Thursday, December 6, at 10:00 a.m.
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